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Abstract:  

Inanga (Galaxias maculatus) are a culturally important species known to utilise specific 

locations for spawning. These sites are on riparian margins in upper estuarine areas close 

to the spring high tide waterline. Many anthropogenic activities that occur in the same area 

may present threats to the availability and condition of spawning sites. These factors 

suggest that spawning is a vulnerable stage in the life cycle and that spawning sites are an 

important focus for management. 

Understanding the spatial ecology of spawning sites is a key requirement for assessing the 

impacts of various activities in space and time. Such sites may be susceptible to land use 

change and will undoubtedly be affected by sea level rise. This study tested the hypothesis 

that hydrodynamic changes associated with the earthquakes would cause a shift in 

spawning site locations and changed patterns of vulnerability with regards to human land 

uses. The results show that spawning sites were resilient to earthquake changes, but that 

vulnerabilities to human activities remain. Addressing these effectively is a current priority 

and presents an opportunity for improving outcomes within the wider context of earthquake 

recovery and waterways management.  
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